Villa Marbella Condos

Quarterly    NEWSLETTER PRIVATE 

3140 and 3142 Midway Drive,



  May 2002
San Diego, California 92110


  

Landlords’ Information Committee.  HOA Board member Sylvia Lang has begun organizing a Landlords’ Information Committee.  The Committee would host a meeting (or meetings) for absentee owners to discuss topics of interest to them.  Some of the topics would be insurance coverage, HOA rules, repairs in a condo (and which ones the HOA might pay for), and other interesting topics.  Date, time, and place of such a meeting (or meetings) is still to be determined.     
Windows and Wood.   The long-desired repair of some garden windows was a step closer to reality recently, when some specialty parts were received to bolt the windows to the building. The work is expected to be completed before another project, painting of the building exterior wood, is undertaken.

  Regarding the painting, Lana Ivascu, 619-223-6560, head of the Architecture and Landscape Committee, has requested comments on the color scheme depictions that have been displayed in the building lobbies for the past month. The displays include two depictions of the buildings with most of the exterior wood colored as "Tantalizing Tan" in one depiction, and "Cinnamon Glaze" in the other.  Both colors are ICI Paint colors.  Both are gray-tinged light brown, with "Cinnamon Glaze" being slightly darker.  The two choices do not have the peach tinge that the present wood color has.  The color schemes also depict repainted railings with ICI "Riviera" which is very similar to the railings' present color.         

Yum Yum:   No Place to Park!  Some residents and visitors have been using the parking lot in Yum Yum Donuts (next to our driveway) to park their cars.  This has anguished the owners of the property, who informed an HOA representative that such cars will be towed.  Not only is such parking illegal, but it disrupts other endeavors that the HOA tries to undertake with Yum Yum Donuts.  Towing of cars parked in Villa Marbella’s fire lanes continues, too.  Extra parking spaces in Villa Marbella’s lot can be rented for about $40/month, and street parking remains available across Midway Drive.             

HOA Board Members Reelected.   Mr. Chuy Ma (President), Gabe Schmera (Vice President), Sylvia Lang (2nd Vice President), Dan Divine (Treasurer), and Bert Donaldson (Secretary) will all hold their positions for a second year. 

Walgreen Pharmacy Going Up.  Construction of a new Walgreen Pharmacy at the corner of Rosecrans and Midway is well underway as we go to press.  It will sit where Midway Jeep (formerly Peck Buick) was, prior to that building’s demolition in March.       

Manager is Villa Marbella HOA Point of Contact.   Dan Little, and to some extent, Helen Little, of Little and Sons Property Management, 411 Camino del Rio, South, Suite 201, San Diego CA 92108, (619) 298-9973, handle many important duties for the Homeowners Association.  Besides handling monthly billings, here are some of the things they do for residents and owners:

(1) Provide copies of HOA rules and other paperwork.

(2) Register new owners and tenants (please call in, if or when you’re new).

(3)  Sell common area keys.

(4) Maintain extra parking spot list and waiting list.

(5) Receive and resolve information about HOA rule violations and common area maintenance needs.

(6)  Add names to directories.

(7) Provide answers for a wide variety of questions.

Upcoming Meetings.   All owners and residents and their guests are invited to HOA meetings.  Upcoming meetings are:  Thursday June 6th,  Thursday July 11th, and Thursday August 1st,  all at 7pm in B-205.      

Condo Prices Around $165K.   Three or four sales of Villa Marbella HOA two bedroom condominiums in the range of $160K to $165K during the past few months, show there is a strong demand to support prices in that  range.  A real estate agent reported that there are currently no other listings below $200K in all of Pt. Loma/Ocean Beach (other than one bedroom units).   New rentals are now largely around $1100 per month, pulled up by rental rates of about $1200 in nearby apartment complexes.  Although vacancy rates remain very low in San Diego, government programs to assist first time buyers are diverting many potential renters to buy in other areas of California and the nation.

15 Years Ago - May 1987:  Jim Hamilton was President.  Peter Haas of Strom Management, the property manager, notified owners that the annual meeting would be poolside.  Apparently a quorum didn’t show up, because a second notice came out, and the meeting was held in July.  A construction defect law suit had been filed on Oct 30, 1986, in Superior Court against the developer.  Bank balance: about $47K.  2 BR condos were selling in the low $70K range.

10 Years Ago ‑ May 1992:    Property management was switched from JDR Accounting Service to Little and Sons.   A policy was adopted allowing gates directly into the parking lot from ground floor patios under certain circumstances.   Bank balance: $130K.   2BR condos were selling from  $85K to $95K.
5 Years Ago ‑ May 1997:  HOA President was Albert Leggs.  Management was by Little and Sons.  Construction of PetsMart behind the A-Building was completed.  Vandalism had become rampant, even with numerous fines, so the Board raised the maximum monetary penalty to $400.  Bank balance was $114K.  2BR condo prices:  around $65K to $70K. 
1 Year Ago ‑ May 2001:   Mr. Chuy Ma was elected Board President in May.  Serious flooding occurred on May 4th in the B-Building as an estimated 2000 gallons of water shot into B-311 before the water could be shut off.  Bank balance: $117K.  2BR condo prices continued to rise quickly, with a sale at just over $140K. 

May 1, 2002:  Bank balance: $136K  2 BR condo prices between $160K-$170K.  Rental prices are about $1100 per month. 
MANAGEMENT: LITTLE & SONS PROPERTY MANAGEMENT, (HELEN & DAN LITTLE), (619) 298-9973. Little & Sons office is at 411 Camino Del Rio South, Suite 201, San Diego CA 92108. 

E-mail:  dglittle@littleandsons.com
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